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         Federal Aviation Administration 

        Southwest Region, Airports Division 

        Texas Airports Development Office 

FAA-ASW-650 

2601 Meacham Boulevard 

Fort Worth, Texas 76137 
  
  

  
  

May 18, 2015 

 

Mr. Larry Brown 

Director of Aviation 

Brownsville South Padre  

International Airport 

700 Amelia Earhart Drive 

Brownsville, TX  78521 

 

Subject: Environmental Assessment for New Passenger Terminal, Brownsville South Padre 

Island International Airport, Brownsville, TX 

 

Dear Mr. Brown, 

 

Enclosed please find a copy of the completed environmental Finding of No Significant Impact 

(FONSI) for the proposed New Passenger Terminal, Brownsville South Padre Island 

International Airport, Brownsville, TX. The FONSI should be attached to the Final 

Environmental Assessment (FEA) to form the completed FONSI. 

 

If the City of Brownsville intends to follow through with the project as planned, you are 

requested to announce the availability of the FONSI by way of legal notice or other suitable 

announcement. The announcement should be similar to the following: 

 

The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), Southwest Region, after careful and thorough 

consideration of all facts and after coordination with appropriate local, state, and Federal 

agencies approved on May 19, 2015, an environmental Finding of No Significant Impact 

(FONSI) for the proposed construction and operation of the new passenger terminal at 

Brownsville South Padre Island International Airport, Brownsville, TX. The FONSI is available 

at the Airports Division, Texas Airports Development Office, FAA Southwest Region, 2601 

Meacham Blvd, Room 692, Fort Worth, Texas 76137. Copies of the FONSI are also available at 

_____________ and online at ____________ (supply local city offices and website [if possible, 

but not necessary] where the FONSI will be available for review). 

 

Please provide our office a copy of the notice after publication in at least one newspaper of 

general circulation for the project area.   
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Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you need any additional assistance, feel free to 

contact me at 817-222-5681 or at john.macfarlane@faa.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
John MacFarlane 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

Texas Airports Development Office 

 

Enclosure 

 

cc: Jerry Farrar, CH2M Hill 
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